Select Board Special Meeting 
Mount Holly Town Office 
July 14th, 2025
4.30pm pm 
Minutes
Attendance: Mark Turco, Diana Garrow, Jeff Chase (via phone), Faith Tempest, David Johnson, Carol Garrow-Woolley (via phone), Craig Fortier, Maria Fortier, Stephen Michel, Kevin Plew, June Capron, Pat McLaughlin, Phil Leonard, Mary Leonard.
1. Call to Order at 4.35pm

2. Liquor License application Okemo View Lane: Mark Turco reported that following the regular Select Board meeting the Clerk had sought clarification from VLCT on this matter. He read the VLCT guidance which confirmed that as long as the correct procedure is followed for the liquor license application, the Select Board must approve it. In relation to defining the Okemo View Lane property as commercial, this could only be done through zoning. The latter point was reiterated by Diana Garrow. Kevin Plew asked what could be done if there were future events on the site, for example a music festival? Mark Turco responded that there is no reason not to approve the application; he also noted that the Town does have a noise ordinance which would apply to large events. Craig Fortier stated his unhappiness with the late addition of this item to the Select Board regular meeting agenda. Stephen Michel asked if the use of the property for such events triggered Act 250, or what the triggers might be. Faith Tempest, speaking as Administrative Officer, responded that there is an existing conversation between the Act 250 Coordinator and the owner of this property (also the General Store) which would clarify this question. Mark Turco suggested that the Select Board could look at how other towns regulate this type of venue. Diana Garrow made a motion to approve the liquor license application, seconded by Jeff Chase, approved unanimously.  

3. Adjourn 5.45 pm

In draft form until approved at the Regular Select Board meeting August 12th 2025.






